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...we find that one section of 

the urban poor, namely, street 

vendors, are, in fact, subsidising 

the other sections of the urban 

poor—something the state should 

be doing. However, these aspects 

are rarely recognised by the local 

authorities who, more often than 

not, view street vendors as illegal 

encroachers.

The municipal authorities come in 
vans or trucks and swoop down on 

‘illegal’ vendors and confiscate their 
goods. Many well off vendors have 
been reduced to penury after these 

raids. The fines for recovery are 
steep, in most cases more than the 
value of the goods. For example, in 
Mumbai, the fine for recovering a 
confiscated hand cart is Rs. 17,000 

which is more than not just the 
value of the cart but also of the 
total goods on it. If the street 

vendor is bold enough to ask for 
the goods, s/he will find that over 

half is missing.
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...there are clear rules regarding 
eviction and confiscation of goods. 
The authorities must provide the 
vendor with a signed seizure list. 
This is a very important provision. 
When the police or any authority 
raids the house of a criminal a 

panchanama of the seized goods is 
provided. Till now the street vendor 

was not granted this right. Is s/
he a bigger criminal than people 
involved in criminal conspiracy? The bill excludes railways from 

its purview. This is unfortunate 
because licensed vendors have 
been an important part of rail 

travel, especially for the poor. We 
find that in most large railway 

stations vendors of tea and snacks 
have been replaced by ‘branded’ 

kiosks such as Café Day or similar 
ventures. 


